
Informed Consent 

Informed consent is an ongoing process; it is not 
intended to be a one-time act. 
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Cover Story - Joseph J. Sullivan, LCSW, CAC 

Obituary 

Joseph James Sullivan, 74, husband of Helen (Tatasciore) Sullivan, died on July 10, 2018 in the 
peace and comfort of his home in New Fairfield, Connecticut. 

Joe was a leader in the field of addiction and behavioral health services in Connecticut for almost 
40 years. In 1980, he took the helm as CEO of the Midwestern Connecticut Council on              

Alcoholism (MCCA) where he helped to serve over 150,000 clients until his retirement in 2017. 
Joe led the growth of MCCA from a small outpatient clinic and residential treatment center in 
Danbury, CT with 12 employees to become one of the most respected and top-rated recovery    
organizations in the state; MCCA now has over 185 employees operating seven outpatient clinics 
and three residential treatment centers in Western Connecticut. Joe was also grateful for nearly 

four decades of his own sobriety. 
Joe put his deep faith and love of God into practice through his personal relationships and many 
activities. Over the years these included serving as Chairman of the Board of Advanced             

Behavioral Health. He was the founding Executive Director of the Westchester County Treatment 
Alternatives to Street Crimes Program. He served on the Board of Directors of the Connecticut 
Certification Board for addiction treatment and prevention professionals. He was also a member of 
the Connecticut Alcohol and Drug Policy Council and active in advocacy work at both the state 
and federal levels. In addition, he served as president of the Good Samaritan Mission, on the 
Board of Directors for Salvation Army of Danbury, and was a member of Walnut Hill            

Community Church. 
The son of Andrew and Loretta (Murphy) Sullivan, he was born in Hartford, CT on June 9, 1944 
and graduated from Bulkeley High School. Joe furthered his education at Providence College and 

later at the University of Michigan where he received a Master's degree in Social Work             
Administration. He also served in the Connecticut National Guard. 

A Candlewood Isle resident since relocating from Glastonbury forty years ago, Joe enjoyed      
Candlewood Lake year-round, where he was feared by trout, was cherished by his friends, and felt 
blessed because of both. Joe was considered an expert skier and whitewater canoeist, skills he 
honed the hard way, and shared with many. He was also a life-long Red Sox fan, a passion      

likewise rewarded the hard way. 
In addition to Helen, his senior prom date and wife of fifty years, Joe is survived by two       

daughters, Kristy Amacker and her husband Robert of Charlottesville, VA, and Kathryn Cusack 
and her husband Matthew of Middlebury, CT; three sons, Matthew Sullivan and his wife Sara of 
Portland, Oregon, Timothy Sullivan and his wife Leah of Camas, Washington, and Brady Sullivan 
and his wife Rebecca of Danbury; a brother Andrew Sullivan and his wife Karen of Glastonbury; 
five grandchildren, William and Charles Amacker and Nelsie, Nora, and Ryker Sullivan; as well 

as his many beloved nieces, nephews and their families. 
Although Joe will be missed greatly, his authentic love of life and people will undoubtably persist 
and propagate, through his Irish wit, strong faith in God... and because that's probably the way he 

planned it. 
Joe was laid to rest during a private burial at Gerow Cemetery in New Fairfield. 

 

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/salvation-army/?personid=189564278&affiliateID=1737


Executive Directorôs Blog: Behind the Scenes 

The passing of Joe Sullivan, although not unexpected (Joe told me of his cancer and prognosis on a phone 

call in May), still resonates with all of at the CCB. David Borzellino, President of the Board, was given his 

first job in Connecticut by Joe; Amy Sedgwick was a long time MCCA employee under his leadership   

before moving on to her current position at Mountainside, and, with guidance (and some of his own brand 

of tough love) from him, I was able to earn his trust and respect as Executive Director of the agency.  I will 

miss the look on his face when I presented what I thought was a good idea to him (pretty often), how he 

moved his glasses on and off when speaking passionately about an issue, talking about our Irish ancestry, 

and never fully trusting the Red Sox to deliver, even in the championship year of 2013.  I am sure he is still 

worried that this yearôs Red Sox will fall back to old patterns and blow it this year. 
 

I was heartened by my colleagues both here and beyond who agreed with our concerns about the legislation 

to increase the scope of practice of the LADC to include the treatment of those with co-occurring substance 

use and mental health disorders WITHOUT a requirement to demonstrate competency with that population.  

Many of you see the risk to clients that can present itself that the Public Health Committee of the             

legislature fails to see even when it is presented to them.  Although without question, I have little doubt 

about those with the license having the ability to treat CODs (so many have been doing it for quite some 

time), should there be a challenge either legally or ethically, it will be difficult to verify your competency 

under the current LADC.  We will continue to fight to make the necessary changes to ensure the safety of 

those served and the legal defensibility of those providing services. 
 

With this in mind, I am happy to report that as I write these words, approximately 100 professionals have 

upgraded their CAC to the AADC credential offered by the CCB and IC&RC.  The AADC, a masterôs   

level credential, recently underwent a new job analysis process to ensure that all required competencies are 

covered, most notably those involving the care and treatment of those with co-occurring disorders.  As 

these competencies are identified in the requirements of the credential, it provides the legal defensibility 

that can offer a new level of protection.  We have even had some professionals who hold the LCSW, LMFT 

and LPC obtain the AADC credential to verify their competence in working with SUDs and CODs.  The 

grandparenting process ends on September 30, so be sure to contact us ASAP if your are interested. 
 

Often we are in a position to make difficult decisions to improve our credentials based upon what is current 

in the field.  In addition to the AADC, we have made specific changes to the education and training        

requirements of both the CIT and CAC applications.  On October 1, we will be requiring candidates to   

verify completion of certain specific topics in order to be eligible for the credential. Those changes are 

listed on page 13.  We recognize that this may be an additional burden for candidates, but they will allow 

certified individuals to better serve the clients in their care.  Our focus remains strictly on the needs of those 

served, followed by what is best for the workforce as a whole.  Just as we all demand knowledge, skill and 

abilities from our health care providers, our clients deserve nothing less.  The Board thought long and hard 

over these changes, and their stature in the agencies that employ them makes them subject matter experts.  

As it is my role to operationalize the will of the Board, I do so without reservation. 
 

The CCB is working to find new and better ways to get information out to our certified professionals, as 

well as others that have an interest in our field.  To that end, we are looking at improving our use of 21st 

century technology to make information sharing faster and more convenient.  We expect this upgrade to 

occur within this calendar year.  As more information becomes available, we will be sure to make it     

available to all. 
 

I wish you all an enjoyable fall season and remind you to get out and vote this November.  Be an active 

participant in the process, learn about the candidates, ask them questions and make the choice that you 

think is best for your community, our state and our nation. 



 
 
 
 
 

September is National Recovery Month! 
Resources 

 

Recovery Month Toolkit: 
https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/toolkit/recovery_month_2018_full_toolkit.pdf 

 

Data and Informational Charts: 
https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/toolkit/recovery_month_2018_data_visualization.pdf 

 

Targeted Information: Urban Communities 
https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/images/recovery_month_2018_toolkit_-_targeted_outreach_-

_urban_communities.pdf 

 

Targeted Information: Health Care Providers 
https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/images/recovery_month_2018_toolkit_-_targeted_outreach_-

_health_care_providers.pdf 

 

Targeted Information: Common Mental Health Disorders 
https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/images/recovery_month_2018_toolkit_-

_common_mental_disorders_and_misused_substances.pdf 

 
Targeted Information:  Treatment and Recovery Support Services 

https://recoverymonth.gov/sites/default/files/images/recovery_month_2018_toolkit_-
_treatment_and_recovery_support_services.pdf 

 

Read More About National Recovery Month On Page 4 

After over 30 years in federal service, including the last 14 at 
the  National Institute on Drug Abuse, long time supporter of 
the CCBôs efforts, Geoffrey Laredo, retired on August 10th.  
At NIDA, he served as Senior Advisor to the Director of     
Science Policy and Communications. A graduate of the     

University of Pennsylvania and the Lyndon B. Johnson School 
of Public Affairs at the University of Texas, he has always 
been a valuable resource for us on the latest research and    
evidence based practices.  More importantly, he could always 
be counted on for incredible restaurant recommendations 

whenever my responsibilities took me inside the beltway. I am 
proud to call him my friend. 
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 National Recovery Month (Recovery Month) is a     
national observance held every September to educate        
Americans that substance use treatment and mental health     
services can enable those with a mental and/or substance use 

disorder to live a healthy and rewarding life. 

 Recovery Month celebrates the gains made by those in     
recovery, just as we celebrate health improvements made by those who are managing other health           

conditions such as hypertension, diabetes, asthma, and heart disease. The observance reinforces the positive 
message that behavioral health is essential to overall health, prevention works, treatment is  effective, and 

people can and do recover. 

 There are millions of Americans whose lives have been transformed through recovery. Since these 
successes often go unnoticed by the broader population, Recovery Month provides a vehicle for everyone to 
celebrate these  accomplishments. Each September, tens of thousands of prevention, treatment, and        

recovery programs and facilities around the country celebrate Recovery Month. They speak about the gains 
made by those in recovery and share their success stories with their neighbors, friends, and colleagues. In 
doing so, everyone helps to increase awareness and furthers a greater understanding about the diseases of 

mental and substance use disorders. 
 Now in its 29th year, Recovery Month highlights the achievements of individuals who have       
reclaimed their lives in long-term recovery and honors the treatment and recovery service providers who 
make recovery possible. Recovery Month also promotes the message that recovery in all of its forms is  
possible and encourages citizens to take action to help expand and improve the availability of effective   

prevention, treatment, and recovery services for those in need. 
 Each year, Recovery Month selects a new focus and theme to spread the message and share the  
successes of treatment and recovery. The 2018 Recovery Month observance will focus on urban             

communities, health care providers, members of the media, and policymakers, highlighting the various   
entities that support recovery within our society. 

 The 2018 Recovery Month theme, ñJoin the Voices for Recovery: Invest in Health, Home, Purpose, 
and Community,ò explores how integrated care, a strong community, sense of purpose, and leadership   
contributes to effective treatments that sustain the recovery of persons with mental and substance use      

disorders. The observance will work to highlight inspiring stories to help people from all walks of life find 
the path to hope, health, and wellness.  

 Each year, SAMHSA creates a Recovery Month toolkit to help individuals and organizations     
increase awareness of the power of recovery. The kit provides media outreach templates, tips for event 
planning and community outreach, audience-specific information and data on behavioral health conditions, 
and resources for    prevention, treatment, and recovery support services. These resources help local      

communities reach out and encourage individuals in need of services, and their friends and families, to seek 
treatment and recovery services and information. Materials include SAMHSAôs National Helpline 1-800-
662 HELP (4357) for 24-hour, free and confidential information and treatment referral as well as other 

SAMHSA resources for locating services. 

 Additional Recovery Month resources are available on the Recovery Month website.                  
Resources  include logos, web banners, flyers, posters, television and radio public service announcements 
(some materials are available in English and Spanish), an event calendar to post and share your Recovery 
Month events or locate events in your community, the Road to Recovery Television and Radio Series, and 

social media outreach through Facebook, Twitter and YouTube. 

 Support Organizations 

 Currently, more than 200 federal, state, and local government entities, as well as nonprofit         
organizations and associations affiliated with prevention, treatment, and recovery of mental and/or         

substance use disorders, comprise the Recovery Month Planning Partnersô group. The Planning Partners 
assist in the development, dissemination, and collaboration of materials; promotion; and event sponsorship 

for the Recovery Month initiative. 

https://recoverymonth.gov

